THE ROTARY CLUB OF DELORAINE INC.

Chartered 5th March, 1957

Assembly: Bush Inn Hotel Tuesday 6.15 for 6.30p.m. (Postal Address & Phone Number: P.O. Box 85, Deloraine 7304 / 6362 2325)

WEEKLY BULLETIN



District Governor Michael Plunkett
Assistant Governor Group 6 - June Reynolds

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2020-21

President	Anne Forsyth
Immediate Past President	Stephanie Johnston
President Elect & Club Service	Tony Jones
Secretary	Stephanie Johnston
Treasurer	Bev Ritchie
Vocational Service	Andrew Johnston
Youth Service	Greg Burgess
Community Service	Andrew Dare
International Service	Tim Biggs
Membership & PR	Joanne Jones
Tasmanian Craft Fair	Rob van der Elst



ROTARY CLUB OF DELORAINE INC.

VOLUME 65 No. 224 19TH JANUARY, 2021

THIS WEEK NEXT MEETING

2nd February

Chairman: Anne Forsyth Paul Hartley

Toast: Merrilyn Young Paul Bowman

Sergeant: Open Fines Open Fines

Corporal: Maree Matanle Steen Andersen

Heads & Tails: Rob van der Elst Rob van der Elst

Meet & Greet: Liz Tomlinson John Tabor

President's Table: Paul Hartley Michael Bennett

Paul Bowman Marc Smith

Attendance: Merrilyn Young / Liz Tomlinson

PROGRAMME:

<u>JANUARY</u>

Tuesday 19th Planning Night—Bush Inn Hotel
Tuesday 26th Australia Day — NO Meeting

FEBRUARY

Tuesday 2nd Dinner Meeting—Bush Inn Hotel

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES

Rotarians please note that for weekly meetings at the Bush Inn you will be automatically booked. If you are unable to attend, please advise

PP Ann Axelsen by 12.00 noon each Tuesday / Phone 041 111 6480

Because it it important at the present time to keep track of those attending, and numbers being restricted, it is important that you advise of your apology.

Bulletin Information

Information for Weekly Bulletins is sought from **ALL Rotarians.** Information should be emailed or given to PP Ann Axelsen — <code>aaxelsen@tassie.net.au</code> Information should be submitted by **Sunday**.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Rotarians and friends

2021? Cannot wrap my head around that one yet. Welcome back to all of you and, as does everyone else, I hope the year ahead is happier, brighter, healthier and more hopeful than the last.

On 9 January we had our get together with a few Joint Probus members and a few Deloraine Rotarians at Rotary Park, with great fellowship all around on a gloriously warm evening. Unfortunately, the Probus President and her consort were unable to attend as they were in home quarantine in Exton, having returned from greater Sydney after that City's Covid outbreak. As I write (Sunday) they can at last achieve freedom.

Once again organised and coordinated by Lois Catchlove, the Rotary Deloraine Learn to Swim and Water Safety Program was a wonderful two-week event again this year with 70+ swimmers whose skills and safety were substantially enhanced by 10 sessions each with our professional swim teachers, Margaret and Paul, once again. Thank you so much to those few of you who came along to assist with setup / takedown and daily activities, we all had a great time at this wonderful community program that has been assisting young children for so many years, this year with additional funding to help us through the Bendigo Bank and Meander Valley Council. The weather was amazing, summery, and warm, except for the final day when we had just about everything the weather can throw at us here in Deloraine, bar snow, although it was so cold it would not have been surprising. The swimmers kept on and on swimming, shaking, blue and happy.

This week at our dinner meeting, after we thank Swim Instructor Paul Gambles, we will have our **planning meeting**, to look at the Club's activities and any other issues over the remainder of this year and coming years. As noted in the email I sent to all of you, I envisage having one table who wish to discuss changes to or maintaining the current club arrangements as they pertain to the coming year, such as budget, programs to support and the like; another table to look at local community events we may wish to develop or support (whether they be fund raising or just community activities); and another to discuss future fund-raising options that may be available to us. Those who have ideas relevant to all of those, could you write down your thoughts and pass them to the relevant table, and it would help if those with thoughts to share could write them down to save some

time on the night. We will then have one or two spokespersons for each table at the closing section of the night to discuss their outcomes with the club at large. The Board Executive will collect all thoughts and conclusions, summarise them and publish them to the Club in general so that when we return to a subsequent dinner meeting (I suggest a Club Forum night) the Club as a whole and individuals who wish to, can objectively and subjectively try to develop a plan of action/ strategic plan for the Club moving forward. I will bring pens, paper, etc for each group.

As it will be Australia Day, we will not have a dinner meeting on Tuesday 26th, the following dinner meeting will be 2 February, with Monday 8 February our breakfast meeting at the Deli where we shall be joined by two delightful prospective members, Natalie and Phil Burrows, so please make yourselves known to them. The following Tuesday, 9th Feb is the first Board Meeting for the year at 7pm at the RFC.

In closing, one new parent to the District was so thrilled with our Learn to Swim and Water Safety Program and the skills attained by his two children, that he donated \$100 to the Club!

Be safe, well and happy this year Anne

FAMILY OF ROTARY

Wedding Anniversaries:

PP Marc & Jan Smith 20th January DG Michael & Gayle Plunkett 21st January

Induction Anniversary:

PP Ann Axelsen 24th January



BREAKFAST AT THE DELORAINE DELI

Regular Breakfasts at the Deloraine Deli will be continuing. Dates are:-

Tuesday 9th February Tuesday 9th March Tuesday 13th April



Membership and PR

PR Director Joanne says thank you to all who have sent in "Action Rotary Photos". Also if you have any Rotary Club of Deloraine media items, all would be greatly appreciated and would enable us to show Rotary via our webpage.

Send via email to:

tonyandjoanne.jones@bigpond.com

Or via phone to:

0400 891 312

Remember to keep sending in photographs.





WHAT'S HAPPENING and WHEN??

(Please note details are subject to change)

JANUARY

Tuesday 19th Planning Night at the Bush Inn Tuesday 26th Australia Day — No Meeting

FEBRUARY

Tuesday 2nd Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

Tuesday 9th Breakfast Meeting at Deloraine Deli

Board Meeting in evening

Tuesday 16th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

Tuesday 23rd No Meeting

Saturday 27th International Service Fundraiser

International Night at the Rotary Function Centre

Sunday 28th President-Elects Training Seminar (PETS)

MARCH

Tuesday 2nd No Meeting

Tuesday 9th Breakfast Meeting at Deloraine Deli

Board Meeting in the evening

Tuesday 16th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn Tuesday 23rd Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

Friday 26th to Sunday 28th

District Conference at the Launceston Conference Centre

Tuesday 30th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

APRIL

Tuesday 6th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn (Easter Tuesday)

Tuesday 13th Breakfast Meeting at Deloraine Deli

Board Meeting in the evening

Tuesday 20th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn
Tuesday 27th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

MAY

Sunday 2nd to Saturday 8th

Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA)

Saturday 15th & Sunday 16th

Model United Nations Assembly (MUNA) (TBC)

Saturday 22nd District Assembly

JUNE

Sunday 13th to Wednesday 16th

International Convention—Taipei, Taiwan

Sunday 27th District Changeover



wish to invite

Fresident Anne Forsyth & members of Rotary Club of Deloraine

to their

50th Charter Anniversary Luncheon

to be held at

Rotary Function Centre 6 Alveston Drive, Deloraine

on

Monday, 22nd February, 2021

at 12.00 noon

Cost: \$35.00

RSVP with payment - by 15th February, 2021

to Treasurer: Judith Nutting
PO Box 398, Deloraine 7304
Phone 6362 3538
or BSB 067 014
Acct 28006587
Account Name Inner Wheel Club of Deloraine





Chudleigh Hall & Gardens

Tuesday, January 26th Australia Day Community Breakfast

Tickets Available from: Great Western Tiers Visitor Centre, Deloraine Meander Valley Council, Westbury or by phoning 0407 810 150 Strictly no door sales



This is a COVID-19 safe event. Restictions apply.

South Pacific & Philippines Office

NATIONAL AUSTRALIA DAY CELEBRATION

Dear Australian Rotarians.

Clubs' and Districts' National Australia Day celebration events are now in place with speakers. performers and signature projects to be showcased confirmed.

We are looking forward to seeing a number of inspiring events fit for the ongoing Centenary Celebrations. Thank you to all who are working behind the scenes to bring you and the general public a very memorable (Rotary) Australia Day this year.

The live streamed event will be available to all who book online. Attached is a flyer promoting the event with the link to book below for your access.

https://events.humanitix.com/rotarydownunder 100 national australia day event

Please encourage Rotarians, Friends and Community and Business Partners in your District/Club to book and join in this wonderful celebration.

If your Club is looking for marketing collateral, approved artwork is attached and available on this link: https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/sitepage/australiaday2021.

If you have any questions please contact District Governor (9800) Philip Archer on philip.archer@southbank.org.au

Kind Regards. Grace Ramirez

Manager, International Office and Financial Services

Join our Rotary FREE ONLINE Network in Celebration!

For 100 years Rotary in Australia has been nunities together through service, goodwill and friendship Come and join us on Australia Day as we Reflect, Respect, Celebrate

Gather your family, friends and community partners for a live ZOOM event being streamed across Australia from 12.30 pm to 2.00 pm Tuesday, 26th January 2021



R100 Project Presentati











oon of free online festivities for the whole family by booking now at: https://events.humanitix.com/rotarydownunder_100_national_australia_day_event















Club of Tamar Sunrise

When: Wednesday 10th March, 2021

Where: Grand Chancellor Launceston (29 Cameron Street)

Cost: \$50.00

Time: 7.00 to 8.30am

Tickets: Available mid-January



INNER WHEEL JANUARY MEETING

The January Meeting of Inner Wheel will be a BYO Picnic/BBQ at Rotary Park on Wednesday 27th. Rotarians, family and friends invited - 6.00pm

DISTRICT CONFERENCE 26th—28th March, 2021

Program Saturday, March 27th, 2021

9.00am Welcome to the Conference - MC Ryk Goddard

Official Welcome, DG Michael Plunkett & other guests

Welcome to Country

10.00am Keynote: Evan Burrell

10.30am Morning tea

10.50am Memorial

11.00am Keynote: Margot Kelly

11.30am Keynote: Nigel Brennan

12.30pm Lunch

1.30pm Keynote: **Dr Kay Danes, OAM**

2.00pm Keynote: Robyn Moore

3.00pm Afternoon tea

3.20pm Keynote: Rebecca Fry

3.40pm Thank you's and official close

Time to get ready for the Great Gatsby Ball!

Registration for Conference:

www.rotary9830.org.au

News & Updates — Conference





COMMITTEES

CLUB SERVICE: Tony Jones

Public Officer - Tim Biggs

 Apologies
 Attendance
 Bulletin
 Club Night Set Up

 Ann Axelsen
 Merrilyn Young
 Ann Axelsen
 Greg Burgess

 041 111 6480
 Liz Tomlinson
 Andrew Johnston

Don Collins Anne Forsyth

 Heads & Tails
 Club History
 Sergeants
 Programme

 Rob van der Elst
 Roy Axelsen
 Open Fines this year
 Tony Wadley

 Kayden Solibakke
 Michael Bennett

 John Tabor

Photographers Family of Rotary Fellowship Rotary Function Centre

Marc Smith Ann Axelsen Peter Griffin Andrew Dare (Chairman)
Lois Catchlove Anne Forsyth

 Club Property
 Rotary Information
 Club Protection Officer
 Stephanie Johnston

 Lois Catchlove
 Paul Bowman
 Paul Bowman
 Tony Jones

Webmaster Sophie Poke Greg Burgess Steen Anderson

Rotary Function Centre Caretaker:
Ann Axelsen (041 111 6480)

VOCATIONAL SERVICE COMMUNITY SERVICE TASMANIAN CRAFT FAIR

 Director:
 Director:
 Director:
 Rob van der Elst

 Andrew Johnston
 Andrew Dare
 Treasurer: Tim Biggs

 Merrilyn Young
 Joanne Jones
 Secretary:
 Merrilyn Young

Peter Griffin Tony Wadley Andrew Johnston
Michael Bennett Peter Griffin Stephanie Johnston
Anthony Loone Liz Tomlinson Anne Forsyth
Liz Tomlinson Gayle Plunkett

Anthony Loone Liz Tomlinson Anne Forsyth
Liz Tomlinson Gayle Plunkett
Greg Burgess
INTERNATIONAL SERVICE John Dare*

YOUTH SERVICE Director: Maree Matanle

Director: Tim Biggs Michael Bennett

Greg Burgess Paul Hartley Paul Bowman

Town Worldow Michael Bennett Peter Griffin

Greg BurgessPaul HartleyPaul BowmanTony WadleyMichael BennettPeter GriffinLois CatchloveJenny IvesTony WadleyJohn TaborAnnette VineyLois Catchlove

MEMBERSHIP & PR
MUNA & RYDA

Director

MUNA & RYDA Director:
Annette Viney Joanne Jones

Sophie Poke

All Club Members to assist with

this portfolio as requested and required

Rotary Pratt Foundation

Marc Smith Greg Burgess Andrew Johnston Annette Viney Barb Harvey